
Minutes of the Buffalo Community Development Committee February 10, 2022. Meeting called to order by Chair 

Brandon Berg at 5:00pm. Present Kathy Hutchison, Brandon Berg, Mary Moore, Angie Gadzik.  Present Mayor Sally 

Rodriguez, YMCA Camp Director Nick Martinez, former Community Development Members Judy Hammons and Trent 

Adams, Public Works Director Josh Ferkel and City Clerk Tanna Leonard. 

Nick Martinez described the options for YMCA Camp Programs available and how other communities were utilizing the 

program. Buffalo had, in the past always sponsored 50% of the fee towards one week of day camp for forty children.  

Last year there was funding left from the prior year, so CD funding was 100%. This year there had been funding donated 

generously from several local Buffalo businesses to sponsor Buffalo kids camp program.  Committee needed to 

determine the type of program that they were going to sponsor and set the dates. This will be addressed at the next 

meeting. 

Street Scape project was discussed for the next step and how the committee could obtain input from the community. 

The committee decided to host a meeting to hear comments from the public, send letters and meet in person with 

business owners. 

Business Liaison Assignment 

Potential Wellness – Mary Moore & Judy Hammons 

Janie’s Café – Mary Moore & Judy Hammons 

Shell – Mary Moore & Judy Hammons 

Beach Pub – Kathy Hutchison & Trent Adams 

J/J Auto Body- Brandon Berg & Angie Gadzik 

Waldinger Corporation Brandon Berg & Angie Gadzik 

Levenson Organ Factory – Brandon Berg & Angie Gadzik 

Clarks- Mary Moore & Angie Gadzik 

Judy’s Barge Inn – Kathy Hutchison & Trent Adams 

SENB Bank – Tanna Leonard 

Mullanack Builders – Tanna Leonard 

Casey’s – Brandon Berg & Angie Gadzik 

 

Current Goal Timeline for Street Scape 

1. Clerk would prepare a letter and email to members in the morning and letters would be sent out in the afternoon.  

2. Liaisons would contact their business owners next week and report back to the Committee. 

3. Committee would discuss input at meeting on February 22, 2022 at 3:30. 

4. Committee will discuss final plans for open house for February 24, 6:00. 

Easter egg hunt donation- Tabled until Tom Harland was notified. 

Public Input- 

Members discussed adding alternates to the board.  Clerk will draft an ordinance for the next council meeting.  

Motion by Moore and seconded by Gadzik to adjourn the meeting at 6:45pm. 


